
WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORPORATION

WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

MINUTES OF 5/6/2010 MEETING

The May 6, 2010 meeting was convened at 6:30 PM at Bev and Glenn Mason’s home. Present were Glenn Mori, Nancy Drach, Don Meader, Dave Adams, Bev Mason, Bob Pustell, Tom Gill, Bill Clegg and Nick Anania. Guest present: Glenn Mason

Property Owners Portion of Meeting

It was confirmed that a quorum was present. Due to the absence of the Secretary, these minutes were taken by Board Member Bob Pustell.

The minutes of the 4/15/2010 meeting were reviewed and approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer was unable to attend this meeting. However, she sent a report via email that President Mason read to the group. We have $38,673 cash on hand. Outstanding assessments are approximately $6,100 spread over ten accounts. One of these accounts, 2 Apache Lane, is two years in arrears. That property is now bank owned and Barb is negotiating with the bank about getting paid up. The bank has no legal obligation to do it, but we are hopeful they will, anyhow.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.

Public Input: None

Annual Meeting: The Board reviewed and approved the proposed budget to be presented at the meeting. The proposed agenda was also reviewed and approved. Meeting location confirmed to be Steve and Paula Moore’s hangar. Glenn Mason will arrange porta-potties. Food arrangements have been made (thank you Mac, Karen and Sonja). People should bring their own chairs. Don Meader and Bev Mason both verified that they will not be running for another term when their current Board terms expire. Bill Clegg is willing to serve another term, if re-elected.

Public Input: None

Other Business: None

Property Meeting adjourned at 6:50 PM.

Aviation Portion of Meeting

It was confirmed that a quorum was present. Due to the absence of the Secretary, these minutes were taken by Board Member Bob Pustell.

The minutes of the 4/15/2010 meeting were reviewed and approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer was unable to attend this meeting. However, she sent a report via email that President Mason read to the group. We have $76,208 cash on hand. Outstanding assessments are approximately $3,000 spread over seven accounts. One of these accounts, 2 Apache Lane, is two years in arrears. That property is now bank owned and Barb is negotiating with the bank about getting paid up. The bank has no legal obligation to do it, but we are hopeful they will, anyhow.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.

Public Input: None

Annual Meeting: The Board reviewed and approved the proposed budget to be presented at the meeting. The proposed agenda was also reviewed. An additional agenda item, 9b will be added. Nick Anania will make a presentation to the membership about runway irrigation. With that addition, the proposed agenda was approved. Meeting location confirmed to be Steve and Paula Moore’s hangar. Glenn Mason will arrange porta-potties. Food arrangements have been made (thank you Mac, Karen and Sonja). People should bring their own chairs.. Don Meader and Bev Mason both verified that they will not be running for another term when their current Board terms expire. Bill Clegg is willing to serve another term, if re-elected.

Public Input: None

Other Business: Glenn Mason addressed the Board about the runway and the new grass. He spoke with the hydro-seed contractor before doing anything to the grass to avoid any conflicts or problems. With the contractor’s approval, he fertilized and rolled the new grass area while doing the rest of the runway. Glenn will be mowing the new grass but it is not yet ready for active use. He reports that when driving at tractor speed on the reworked area, it has a sort of gentle rolling bounce to it, like the surface has a long gentle waviness to it. Glenn also reported that the hydro-seed contractor will be applying a “booster” of hydro-seed to the areas of new grass that are coming in more thinly than the rest of the area. Glenn does not feel that the new grass will be strong enough to be used as a runway or taxiway for some time yet, and most likely will not be able to stand up to being plowed this coming winter.

Aviation portion of meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM.

Next meeting June 17th at 6:30 PM at Steve Moore’s home

(Note: meeting was originally planned for the Pustell home but has been relocated to the Moore home to accommodate new Board Member Steve Moore’s needs, be sure to go to the correct meeting site!)


